
J O H N   A.   L O G A N   C O L L E G E 

Carterville, IL 62918 

 

 

Minutes of the public hearing on the proposed tax levy for John A. Logan College, Community College 

District No. 530, Counties of Williamson, Jackson, Franklin, Perry, and Randolph, State of Illinois, held 

at Carterville, Illinois, on November 24, 2009, commencing at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Acting Board Chair Mike Hopkins declared the public hearing on the proposed 2009 tax levy open for 

public comments and/or questions. 

 

Vice-President Brad McCormick gave an in-depth overview of the 2009 tax levy, stating that the 

College’s overall goal and intent with this tax levy is to not increase taxes on any tax payer whose home 

value has not changed.     

 

Carterville citizen John Yack stated that he had concerns upon seeing the tax levy notice in the 

newspaper, but after calling Vice-President Brad McCormick, it was clarified that the College is wanting 

to continue taxing at the current level.  He made general comments on the state of the economy and the 

impact it is having on people – especially senior citizens.  Mr. Yack thanked the Board for hearing him, 

and asked them to please continue holding the line on property taxes.   

 

There were no other comments or questions.  

 

Acting Board Chair Mike Hopkins declared the public hearing on the 2009 tax levy closed at 6:29 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by:   Donna Glodjo, Recording Secretary 
 


